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Welcome to the last week of the year! 

2020 will be a year to remember. Not just because of COVID-19 and the disruptions it created, but also because of how  
resilient and innovative CCS staff, students and families have been in such an unsettled year. 

This week we had five presentation ceremonies across two days and it was wonderful to see parents, families and guests in 
attendance. At the Year 6 Graduation and Presentation on Monday Xavier Jones and Jessie Pound were announced as      
Primary Captains for 2021. Congratulations, we are sure you will both do a wonderful job. Thank you to the team that put 
together the five presentation ceremonies; Mrs Jay, Mrs Evans, Mrs Brown, Mrs Hay, Mrs Robb and Mrs Tooth, it was a 
huge effort. 

It is the time of year where we bid farewell to a number of staff. I would like to thank Mao Qu for his role over Term 4 as 
Relieving Head Teacher STEM Faculty. Also, to Brett Nisbett for his work in English this term. Demi Evans and her family are 
relocating to Queensland and we wish Demi, Austin, and the boys all the best. Michael Wenman is taking up a position in 
Tamworth. Kate Tupou has received in incentive transfer to Newcastle, commencing next year and Di Tooth is going on Long 
Service Leave for 2021. Danielle Montgomerie, who came originally as part of the Rural Experience Program, is taking up a 
position in Griffith. I would like to thank them for their dedication to the students while here and wish them all the best for 
the future.  

In closing, please remember that today is the final day for students and the school is non-operational for the remainder of 
this week.  

Please enjoy a happy Christmas and if you are travelling a safe journey. I wish everyone all the best and a much, much 
brighter 2021 and we will see you next year. 

In the meantime, take care, be kind to one another and stay safe. 

Until next year, 

 

 

 

 

Timothy Allen 

Principal 

 

End of School Year 

This year staff have once again participated in additional professional learning activities, which means that both of the end 
of year School Development Days have been completed. The school community should be aware that the last day for       
students is today, Wednesday, 16 December 2020. 

Return to School 2021 

Students in Years 1-12 will return to school on Friday, 29 January 2021. Kindergarten will commence on Monday, 1 February 
2021. Tuesday and Wednesday 27/28 January 2021 are designated School Development Days for staff and are pupil free 
days. Please make sure you are aware of these arrangements to ensure a smooth start to next year. 
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